YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee

held on
Saturday, 7th November, 2009
at the home of John & Phil Lokier
_______________________________________________________________________________________
PRESENT:



Iain Macpherson       

Hon. Chairman




John Yonwin


Hon. Treasurer

Cass Macpherson

Hon. Secretary

David Cake

Bob Davis

Kath Davis

Sally Hewitt
Peter Hewitt

Tim Parkinson



1.
Apologies for absence:  Sue Clayton, Geoff Honey, Tim Parkinson,  Deb Struthers
2.
Minutes of the last meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on Saturday, 24th May 2009, which had been circulated prior to the meeting, were approved.
3.
Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s report was tabled and discussed.

It was reported that membership is down and is at its lowest since 2002.  It was suggested that it might be helpful if a letter was sent to all clubs to remind them that entrants to open meetings should produce valid racing certificates before their entries were accepted.
4.
Review of Dayboat week 2010 at Fishguard


It was agreed that Fishguard had again laid on a very successful week.  A creditable 18 entries had taken part and a small surplus had been made.
Fishguard resolutions -  Tim Parkinson suggested that in view of the very small number of entries for the Ladies Race, an alternative race should be considered.  Some Blog suggestions had been received. It was agreed that further consideration be given to these ideas with a view to introducing a new arrangement at Salcombe.
5.
Dayboat Week 29th May-3rd June 2010  Salcombe

It was agreed that the entry cost would be £170 per boat. This year the first race starts on Sunday and ends on Thursday. Tuesday will be the first prizegiving evening followed by Thursday dinner and prizegiving.  There was discussion as to what present to give Salcombe Sailing Club. No decision was made.
6.
Future Venues for Dayboat Week

It was  discussed at length. Falmouth seems to be favourite then Bosham, Chichester but nothing decided except that Falmouth sailing club are to be contacted asap.

7.
Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show – 6-7 March 2010
It was reported that the stand has been booked and will be at the same position as in 2009 i.e. C4.


Which boat to take has not been decided. It was agreed that a computer visual aid did not seem to be essential and therefore will not be taken. However, more photographs would be needed. It was also decided that we should order a carpet for the stand.  Bob and Kath Davis are going to arrange a rota for the stands and will also be co-ordinating all the aids for the stand with the help of Sally and Peter Hewitt. 

John Yonwin volunteered to transport the boat.
8.
Building of New Dayboat


Procedures and charges involved in the registration, numbering, measuring etc of a new boat.
Various suggestions were considered and it was agreed that a detailed list be drawn up for consideration by the Committee.
9.
AOB

(a)
Chris Somner -  deck moulds are now progressing.  Peter Hewitt to keep in touch with Chris Somner

(b)
Centreboard retainer -  possibly to go on all new dayboats and can be retro-fitted to existing boats.

(c)

It was decided that Peter Hewitt would be the official Class Measurer and Martin Sheppard would be the Assistant Measurer.  It was agreed that sails could be measured at individual clubs by persons appointed for the task.
(d)
It was agreed that in line with previous practice recognition should be given to the storers of the moulds.
(e)
Timetable for mailshot – it was decided that it should go out mid-December.  All relevant copy to be sent to Kath Davis asap

10.
Dates of Future Meetings


Saturday, 23rd January 2010  at the home of Bob and Kath Davis

Saturday, 17th April 2010    venue to be arranged
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